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Dear Deanna,
Thank you for your e-mail.
You have asked for feedback from me. | have only recently become aware of this matter.

As the council has decided not to make name-changes to the areas of concern, | do not feel that
the issue has been addressed and the problems of delayed-ambulance responses (or other
emergency service responses) to persons with possible serious injuries or illnesses can be
expected to continue.

Please be aware that NSW Ambulance GPS systems are up to date. But, as your aerial maps show
(on the attachments you sent me), it would be very easy for a reasonable person to become
confused by the very close locations of streets/roads with identical names.

| respectfully request that Council reconsiders their decision to not make a name change. It may
end up saving someone’s life by correcting the problem. It may, however, have a very different
outcome for someone if the current problems continue.

Kind regards,

James Porter

Duty Operations Manager | Northern Zone | Brunswick Valley Inspector
72 Cherry Street, Ballina NSW

Ph: 02 6681 5357 | M: 0419 765 857 | e: james.porter@health.nsw.gov.au

www.ambulance.nsw.gov.au

@ NSWAmbulance

From: Savage, Deanna [mailto:DSavage@byron.nsw.gov.au]

Sent: Wednesday, 14 October 2020 11:50 AM

To: Robert Kembrey (NSW Ambulance) <Robert.Kembrey@health.nsw.gov.au>
Cc: James Porter (NSW Ambulance) <James.Porter@health.nsw.gov.au>
Subject: FW: FW: Granuaille Rd Bangalow naming irregularity

Hi James,

| did forward this email to Don Hart not realising Don had retired. The email is to inform the
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Council is seeking a resolution to move forward with the renaming of Granuaille Crescent on the southern side of Hinterland Way.
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RECOMMENDATION: 


1.	That Council endorse the renaming of Granuaille Crescent on the Southern side of Hinterland Way.





2.	That the endorsed name be submitted to the NSW Geographical Names Board for concurrence, advertising and Gazettal in accordance with regulation requirements.





3.	That new street name signs be erected and funded from the General Fund for Sign Maintenance.
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Attach the Special Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest Annexure for matters relating to environmental planning instruments #E2012/2815.
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REPORT





Council has received correspondence from NSW Ambulance and two residents stating that there are ongoing issues with Emergency Services locating properties on Granuaille Crescent due to confusion with Granuaille Road.  Attachment 1 E2020/57760.


As you can see in figure 1 below there are 12 parcels of land affected by the name change however 8 separate families as 1 family/company owns multiply parcels. 


As the road authority we have an obligation to ensure public safety and service delivery, therefore, we have commenced the road renaming process to rename Granuaille Crescent.  
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Figure 1 – parcels of land addressed to Granuaille Crescent
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Council advertised the renaming of Granuaille Crescent and called for submissions late in 2019.  Discussions have also occurred with most of the land owners.  An agreement has not been able to be reached on the name of choice for the renaming.  Most residents want to keep Granuaille due to its history.  Unless the Ambulance Service withdraw its submission the renaming must move forward.  





A second submission period was given with Council suggesting Garvey Crescent after a known pioneer in the area.  The area is surrounded by street names after Pioneers which is why Garvey Crescent was presented as an option. This name was not received well by the residents.





An aboriginal name, Pindari, was suggested in some of the recent submissions however in contacting the local Bundjalung of Byron Bay Aboriginal Corporation (Arakwal) there is no connection to this particular area so we are unable to move forward with this name.





A number of suggestions were put forward by the residents affected and they were run past the Geographical Names Board (GNB) for eligibility.  Submissions received: Attachment 2 E2020/57725    





Name suggestions and submissions included the following:





1. Pindari Crescent – Rejected Arakwal


1. Bangalla Crescent – Would need concurrence with Bundjalung of Byron Bay Aboriginal Corporation


1. Sunset Crescent – Rejected GNB


1. Hill View Crescent – Rejected GNB


1. FigTree Crescent – Rejected GNB


1. Bella Vista – Rejected GNB


1. Ridgeback Crescent – Allowed GNB


1. Failte Crescent – Allowed GNB


1. Satinash Crescent - Allowed GNB


1. Curtain Fig Crescent - Allowed GNB 


1. Garvey Crescent - Allowed GNB


1. White Wattle Crescent – Allowed GNB





Unfortunately most of the names suggested have been rejected by the GNB and Arakwal.  Number 9 an 10 are the names that have been discussed and put forward as most likely candidates with both equally highlighted by just 3 residents.





Financial Implications





Once the street name has been determined the funds for the erection of the signs will be from the General Fund for Sign Maintenance.





Statutory and Policy Compliance Implications 





Byron Shire Council Street Name Register. 





Council is able to name roads in accordance with the authority provided in Part 10, Division 4, Section 162 of the Roads Act 1993. 





The procedure of naming roads, is dictated by Sections 7 to 10 within Part 2, Division 7 of the Roads Regulation 2008, which is available in detail at:





https://www.legislation.nsw.gov.au/#/view/subordleg/2008/156 





STRATEGIC CONSIDERATIONS





Community Strategic Plan and Operational Plan 





			CSP Objective


			L2


			CSP Strategy


			L3


			DP Action 


			L4


			OP Activity





			Community Objective 1:  We have infrastructure, transport and services which meet our expectations


			1.1


			Provide a road network which is safe, accessible and maintained to an acceptable level of service


			1.1.1


			Deliver road and drainage maintenance services in line with Community Solutions Panel values (SP)


			1.1.1.2


			Implement ongoing road planned maintenance programs











Legal/Statutory/Policy Considerations





· Council is the authority to name this road and has done so in line with the below regulations:


· Road Regulations 2018 - Part 2 - Division 1 - Section 7 – Procedure for naming roads


· Roads Act 1993 - Division 4 - Section 162 - Naming of public roads


· NSW Addressing User Manual - 6.7 Principles of Road naming - 7 Addressing Procedures 


· Council Policy No.07/102 – Tourist, Street Name, Community Facility and Service Signs – Section 4.2f





Financial Considerations





Council will be required to pay for amendments to street name signage from the existing budget - approximately $200.





Consultation and Engagement





The adjoining land owners and the general public have been consulted and provided comment and submissions.
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21 September 2020
Don Hart

Station Officer | Byron Bay | North Coast Sector

Don.Hart@health.nsw.gov.au

Dear Don,

Council Decision on renaming of Granuaille Crescent

Council initiated a formal proposal process for renaming Granuaille Crescent in response to
an email sent by you on 11 October 2020. The renaming proposal was advertised and
residents affected were engaged in discussion to agree upon a name that most would be
happy with. Once the submission period was over a report was presented at the 27 August
2020 Council meeting.

A copy of the report is attached for your information.
Following this report, Council resolution 20-447 was passed at this meeting.
Council Resolved:

1. Not endorse the renaming of Granuaille Crescent on the Southern side of Hinterland
Way.

2. Request the NSW Ambulance to review its GPS and other databases to ensure they
are kept up to date. (Lyon/Cameron)

The motion was put to the vote and declared carried.
Crs Richardson, Hackett and Martin were not present for the vole.

Yours sincerely

Phillip Holloway
Director Infrastructure Service

ALL COMMUNICATIONS TO BE
ADDRESSED TO THE GENERAL MANAGER

W PO Box 219 Mullumbimby NSW 2482 (70-90 Station Street)
A - E: council@byron.nsw.gov.au
RY () TRADITIONAL HOME OF P: 02 6626 7000 F: 02 6684 3018

y THE BUNDJALUNG PEOPLE www.byron.nsw.gov.au ABN: 14 472 131 473









Ambulance Service of a resolution made in relation to the renaming of Granuaille Crescent.
If you do have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.
Council would appreciate a return response and some feedback.

Cheers

Deanna Savage

Byron Shire Council | P: 02 6626 7304

Byron Shire Council acknowledges the Traditional Owners of this land, the Arakwal people, the
Minjungbal people and the Widjabul people of the Bundjalung Nation, and pay our respects to elders
past and present.

From: Savage, Deanna

Sent: Monday, 21 September 2020 2:11 PM

To: 'Don.Hart@health.nsw.gov.au' <Don.Hart@health.nsw.gov.au>
Subject: CM: FW: Granuaille Rd Bangalow naming irregularity

Hi Don,

Council is writing to inform you of the Council Resolution regarding the renaming of Granuaille
Crescent.

Please review attached correspondence.

Cheers

Deanna Savage

Roads & Property Officer | Infrastructure Services | Byron Shire Council
Working Days Mon Tues Wed

P: 02 6626 7304 | E: dsavage@byron.nsw.gov.au
PO Box 219, Mullumbimby NSW 2482 | www.byron.nsw.gov.au

Find us on Facebook www.facebook.com/byronshire.council
Byron Shire Council acknowledges the Traditional Owners of this land, the Arakwal people, the

Minjungbal people and the Widjabul people of the Bundjalung Nation, and pay our respects to elders
past and present.

From: Don Hart (NSW Ambulance) <Don.Hart@health.nsw.gov.au>
Sent: Friday, 11 October 2019 9:33 AM

To: Savage, Deanna <DSavage@byron.nsw.gov.au>

Cc: James Porter (NSW Ambulance) <James.Porter@health.nsw.gov.au>;
mca79997@hotmail.com

Subject: Granuaille Rd Bangalow naming irregularity

Morning All,
| bring to your attention an irregularity in regard to street naming in the township of Bangalow.

Recently NSW Ambulance were tasked to respond to a female experiencing ‘chest pains’ at 13
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Granuaille Crescent, Bangalow. Following our on-board GPS the crew arrived at No. 13 Granuaille
Rd thinking they were at the correct address. After knocking on the front door several times a
male wearing pyjamas and a dressing gown eventually opened the door (it was around
05:30am).

On inquiring if he/they had called for an Ambulance he stated “No, but we often have people
coming here looking for people” He then advised us that there was Granuaille Crescent up
around the corner and that he thought there was also a ‘Granuaille Street” somewhere in in
Bangalow.

Following this incident and general discussion amongst Paramedics both here in Byron Bay and
Mullumbimby none of us were really aware of the discrepancy.

All stated they would probably have gone straight to 13 Granuaille Road. Had this gentleman not
opened the door and advised us where to look The Northern Control Centre would then have
had to ring caller to ascertain their correct location.

On this occasion the patient did not require treatment nor transport to Hospital but was going to
follow up with her Cardiologist that morning.

Can | respectfully request a review of the naming of ‘Granuaille Road, Granuaille Crescent and/or
Granuaille Street be undertaken so that we and other Emergency Services are not delayed in
attending an address and later discovering that the people who need us were ‘up around the
corner’.

Don

Don Hart

Station Officer | Byron Bay | North Coast Sector

54 Ewingsdale Rd, Ewingsdale. NSW 2481

p: 02 6684 7614|f: 0266847261 Don.Hart@health.nsw.gov.au

www.ambulance.nsw.gov.au

@ NSW Ambulance

Follow NSW Ambulance on: I'i ﬁ W @NSWAmbulance
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I:.mc‘aptter

MNSW Public Sector
Employee Survey

Have your say about the future of NSW Ambulance by participating
in the 2019 People Matter Employee Survey: 30 May — 28 June 2019.
Your feedback is important and will be treated confidentially.

Disclaimer: This message is intended for the addressee named and may contain confidential information.
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If you are not the intended recipient, please delete it and notify the sender. Views expressed in this
message are those of the individual sender, and are not necessarily the views of NSW Ambulance.

This message is intended for the addressee named and may contain confidential
information. If you are not the intended recipient, please delete it and notify the sender.

Views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender, and are not necessarily
the views of NSW Health or any of its entities.
This message is intended for the addressee named and may contain confidential

information. If you are not the intended recipient, please delete it and notify the sender.

Views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender, and are not necessarily
the views of NSW Health or any of its entities.





